TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD MEETING

July 8th, 2021

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, July 8th, 2021, at the Stanford Town Hall at 7pm.

Margaret Fallon dedicated the meeting to Town Councilman Frank Pepe in honor of his birthday. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Frank Pepe.

Roll call:  
Wendy Burton – present




Margaret Fallon – present




Mary Weinberger – absent




Paul Coughlin – present




Frank Pepe – present

Also in attendance at this meeting was Town Attorney Robert Butts.

LIAISON REPORTS: 

Councilman Paul Coughlin mentioned approval of projects at Millbrook School with the Planning Board.
Councilwoman Margaret Fallon stated that the CAC is increasing their social media presence, mentioned invasive species and different parks that can be enjoyed for the summer. Beechtree will being doing a walk-through on Whitlock Preserve to check the walking trails.
Councilman Frank Pepe reported that the ZBA would be meeting on July 14th.  Mr. Pepe also stated that he will be meeting with Jody Miller from Dutchess County Human Rights Commission to discuss liaison relationships that have been established and that they will having a booth at Community Day.

 SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Supervisor Burton will integrate her report with New Business.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:


Supervisor Burton reviewed the rules for privilege of the floor, adding that there will be a second privilege of the floor at the end of the meeting.

Mark D’Agostino - 26 Ernest Road – Asked three different questions regarding the Notes from the Supervisor Facebook page, Zoning, and the rules of the Master Plan.
The Supervisor replied that the final version of the Comprehensive Plan will come from Committee after changes from the Public Hearing by Resolution. The Town will then send it to the County. The Town Board would meet and discuss if any changes. The Plan is suggestion, not law. Hopefully, it will meet consensus and pass unanimously. We will need to form a Zoning Commission and it could take up to 2 years. Once Zoning reaches its determination, the Town Board will have to have a Public Hearing. Attorney Robert Butts agreed with the Supervisor, stating absolutely. Until the Comprehensive Plan Committee approves and adopts it, it is only a working, proposed document. The Supervisor also stated they will hold as many open meetings to discuss, as necessary. If suggestions come from the County, we will make changes and then it will go back to the County.
Mark D’Agostino asked for the Board to read page #9 from the Comprehensive Plan.

Hans Tabor – 2 Trestle Lane – Was curious to know how many people the Town is looking to have here, wondering what the Town’s goals are over the next 10 years with the percentage of growth? Stating there has been a lot of changes over the last year.
Wendy Burton replied that she would like to see more businesses to broaden the tax base and make the Town more vital for people who live here. The Town is unable to predict a size increase for the future. Paul Coughlin suggested to Mr. Tabor to send his comments on the Comprehensive Plan.
Motion to approve the agenda was made by Paul Coughlin, seconded by Frank Pepe.

Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton - yes, Margaret Fallon - yes, Mary Weinberger - absent, Paul Coughlin – yes, Frank Pepe – yes. 
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NEW BUSINESS
1. RFP for basketball court - Bids have gone out to three companies for the basketball court, if Oval comes back with lowest bid, we can work with them with the Pickleball court as well.
Paul Coughlin asked how this project will be paid for with Supervisor Burton saying there will be no cost to the Town, it will be covered by donations.

2. Comprehensive Plan recap / update - There is no need to review Comprehensive Plan.
3. Appoint Stephen D’Alessandro as Recreation Leader - Motion was made by Wendy Burton to appoint Stephen D’Alessandro as Recreation Leader and seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Wendy Burton - yes, Margaret Fallon - yes, Mary Weinberger - absent, Paul Coughlin – yes, Frank Pepe – yes. 

4. Approve  Rec Director’s summer staff hires - Motion was made by Wendy Burton to approve Rec. Director’s summer staff hires, seconded by Paul Coughlin. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Wendy Burton - yes, Margaret Fallon - yes, Mary Weinberger - absent, Paul Coughlin – yes, Frank Pepe – yes. 

5. Cash Receipt Policy – This is the second reading for the Town’s Cash Receipt Policy with Frank Pepe describing some revisions and updates. Motion was made by Wendy Burton,  seconded by Paul Coughlin to accept the Policy with changes previously discussed. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Wendy Burton - yes, Margaret Fallon - yes, Mary Weinberger - absent, Paul Coughlin – yes, Frank Pepe – yes. 

6. Update on ARP Funding – This was something the Town had to register for. With the hard work of Bookkeeper Kim Acard, Wendy Burton was able to find out that the Town will be  receiving $382,029.00 – half this summer and half the summer of 2022. We can begin meeting to come up with best ideas on how to use the money. Wendy will be working with Paul Coughlin on this, saying she thinks getting the cell towers functioning would be a good use as now the communications are very bad, needing a new transmitter and then also a generator. 
7. Approve purchase of Highway / Recreation mower – After receiving two proposals (a third one arrived late with a higher price), the Board approved the purchase of a 72” -  40 HP  Kubota mower  from Reardon Briggs in the amount of $13,563 from the General Fund on a motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin for the Highway Department.  After some discussion, motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Wendy Burton - yes, Margaret Fallon - yes, Mary Weinberger - absent, Paul Coughlin – yes, Frank Pepe – yes. 

8. Grange Proclamation for the 125th anniversary - The Stanford Grange #808 will be celebrating their 125th anniversary. The Grange has been a major force in the Town and the Supervisor is full of gratitude and praise to the organization. An anniversary Proclamation was written to honor July as Grange Month. This will be read by the Supervisor at the birthday celebration being held on this coming Saturday.   

9. Video Ventures audio/video proposal - This matter will be postponed.
10. Supervisor’s bank reconciliations, YTD expense and revenue, payroll verification report and financial forecast - The Supervisor’s bank statements all reconciled. Discussion followed regarding the General and Highway funds; Court getting back on track and the Building Department being very strong. There are no budget modifications needed at this time, although we are paying attention to attorney’s fees, as there is still litigation going on from 2019. Frank Pepe made a motion to accept,
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seconded by Margaret Fallon. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Wendy Burton - yes, Margaret Fallon - yes, Mary Weinberger - absent, Paul Coughlin – yes, Frank Pepe – yes. 

11. Approval of Minutes : 6/10/21 Town Board meeting and 6/17/21 Town Board Public Hearing - A motion was made by Frank Pepe and seconded by Wendy Burton to accept the Minutes as written for 6/10/21 Town Board meeting and 6/17/21 Town Board Public Hearing. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Wendy Burton - yes, Margaret Fallon - yes, Mary Weinberger - absent, Paul Coughlin – yes, Frank Pepe – yes. 

12. Approval of Abstract #6 for June 2021 - The approval of Abstract of Claims #6 for June 2021 was approved on a motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Wendy Burton - yes, Margaret Fallon - yes, Mary Weinberger - absent, Paul Coughlin – yes, Frank Pepe – yes. 



General Fund – $ 57,719.58, check #s 5966-6018
     
      
Highway Fund – $ 25,520.99, check #s 3907-3922

      
Bangall Lights - $ 844.76, check # 3040


Escrow Fund - $ 1,410.00, check # 1004
13. Other: The ability to have Food Trucks down at the Recreation was presented to the Board. Inquiries included whether the legal fees would out weigh the use for two times? Are there Zoning regulations? Could there be an open-ended waiver so these trucks can work with the Town indefinitely? Paul Coughlin commented that having these food trucks would make the Rec Park more attractive to others. After a lengthy discussion, Wendy Burton suggested tabling the topic for now.
14. Privilege of the Floor:
Christa Cerul – 504 Creamery Road -  Thanked the Town Board for working so well together and having the best interest of our Town at heart.
15. With no other matters to attend to, a motion to adjourn was made by Paul Coughlin, seconded by Wendy Burton with all in favor at 7:52pm
Respectfully submitted,


____________________________

Doreen Brown

Deputy Town Clerk
